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MUKUL HINDI SCHOOL
NEWS LETTER #1 (2003-2004)
22 November   2003
Dear Parents/Guardians/Students and Teachers:
On behalf of the Mukul Hindi School Management Committee, I welcome you all once again to the year 2003-2004.  We hope this newsletter finds you in good health and spirit.  We had excellent enrolment this year, thanks to your unconditional support and enthusiasm.  Thank you  again for helping us make this year another successful one for Mukul and its students.  Mukul offers Hindi language instructions through the Ottawa Carleton District School Board (OCDSB) at elementary level at Viscount Alexander Public School and credit program at the Glebe Collegiate. We are very pleased with the effort put forth by our students in learning the Hindi language and Indian culture.  The Mukul Management Committee acts as a bridge between the community and the ILP (International Language Program) staff as well as helping to organize cultural and school extra curricular activities.

It is to be noted that under the revised four-year high school curriculum, all students are required to complete either one credit in a third language or a fifth credit in English. Mukul offers an excellent opportunity to its students to fulfill this mandatory requirement.  Mukul, through the OCDSB in the National Capital Region offers the only credit program in Hindi language.  For a detailed history of the Mukul Hindi School, please refer to the following web page: 

http://www.mukulhindischool.org
We are now well into the 2003-2004 academic year and our Hindi language program has been  operating with great success in all aspects.  This year, we have the following individuals have been elected to serve as members of the Mukul Management Committee:

	Mala Agarwal


	Chairperson
	737-0213
	Atul Agarwal


	Fundraiser
	825-7890

	Lalita Singla


	Vice Chair
	823-7538
	Sanjeev Sinha
	Treasurer
	225-6672



	Akshaya Gupta


	Education

Coordinator
	828-9126
	Anurag Garg


	Secretary
	831-6187

	Seema Pharasi


	Cultural

Coordinator
	225-6995
	Prakash Patnaik


	Ex-Officio
	830-5282

	Vineet Srivastava
	Education

Coordinator
	271-2987

	
	
	


We encourage all those parents who did not register their children this year, to visit our school and witness the quality of education and care, the level of organization, and the importance given to Hindi language and Indian culture in the school.  If you have any questions related to our school, curriculum and/or other issues, please do not hesitate to talk to one of our teachers or a committee member.

This year we are privileged to add one more teacher, Maya Pareek to our teaching staff. As well, all seven teachers from last year have returned; in part thanks to OCDSB management. The contact phone numbers for the teachers are as follows:

Elementary:

     Shashi Abrol 

837-6679

Vimla Sharma

831-7761

     Aruna Gupta 

824-3664

Laxmi Gupta 

523-3214

     Sharda Mehra 

592-3999

Shashi Varma

726-1686 

     Usha Sahi 

824-1710

Maya Pareek

841-5648

Credit: 

    Manjula Dubey 
731-9564

The following are some highlights of the achievements in the past 8 weeks since the 2003-2004 session. 

Registration:

We have nearly 140 students registered in the elementary program and 38 in the credit program. The number of students enrolling in the elementary program is steadily increasing every year and we are hopeful that those students will continue on to the credit program. We kindly request all of you to help us to further promote our programs to other prospective students by communicating with your friends and relatives and inviting them to explore Mukul Hindi School activities and the ILP program benefits.  We also invite you to share your coments and suggestions with us to improve the current operation and management.

Gandhi Jayanti:

The students of Mukul celebrated Gandhi Jayanti (Mahatma Gandhi's birthday) on October 4.  The students took part in reciting poems and songs on Mahatma Gandhi's life.  

Diwali:

The students celebrated Diwali in the school on the October 25.  The students from both the elementary and credit programs received Diwali gifts and snacks from the Management Committee.  They also participated in an hour-long show at the school gym, reciting poems and performing variety of dances on the Diwali theme. 

The children also made paper lanterns for Diwali which they took home. We thank all those parents who helped us in making the craft and volunteering their time.

Special thanks to Anil & Rosie Jain for giving Kinder Surprises on that day.

Some of our children participated in the ICA Diwali Mela on October 18 by performing three items: Ayodhya Agaman, Assamese dance and Bhojpuri dance. The Management Committee had also put up a stall for Bhel, Pani Puri, Tea and Paan.  The purpose was two-fold, first to provide publicity to Mukul Hindi program and secondly, to increase our funding level from the proceeds of this stall. 

Our thanks to all the parents and volunteers who helped us in various ways in the stall and the program in the Diwali Mela.

Security at School:

The school board has advised us that all parents and visitors to the program must register themselves at the front office and identify themselves with a badge. We request that all visitors  honour this request to provide safety for our children. Your co-operation will be greatly appreciated.

Donation:

As you all know, the Board bears the cost of running the in-class program but the cost associated with getting workbooks, computer software, and any extra curricular and cultural activities during the school year rests with the members of our community like yourselves.  We collect donations to help us organize these activities and offer numerous incentives to the students.  This is when we look forward to your donation and support to generate funds that are used for the benefit of our students and your children in the wholesome learning process.  We couldn't do anything without your support.

We would like to thank all those who have given donations and request others to donate generously.  We would appreciate your support. Please contact the fundraising co-ordinator or any other member of the executive for more information.

Volunteers:
As you all very well know, community organization such as this one, cannot flourish without input and help from volunteers such as yourself. We very much value and always look forward to help from volunteers. Please let us know if you can help us in any way. 

Announcements:

November 29, 2003 will be Parent’s Day for the elementary program.  This is an opportunity for you to sit in the class with your child. Lunch will be served between 11:00 am to 1:00 pm as part of our fundraising activities.  All parents are invited to attend this event and make it a success.  Please come with your family and friends.  Please contact any committee member for confirmation and more information. 

On behalf of Mukul Hindi School Management Committee, we wish you a Merry Christmas and a Very Happy and Prosperous New Year.

Mala Agarwal (Chairperson) 
Mukul Hindi School

Elementary School:



Credit School:

Viscount Alexander Public School,  

Glebe Collegiate School,
55 Mann Avenue, Ottawa. 


212 Glebe Avenue, Ottawa.
Phone: 239-2213 (Saturdays only) 

Phone: 239-2425 (Saturdays only)
Time: Saturdays 9:30am - 12:00pm 

Time: Saturdays 9am - 12:30pm

